Summary of Minutes
July 12, 2011
The Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County convened in session on July 12, 2011 at 6:00 P.M. at the Administrative Office Building in Lumberton, North Carolina.

The following members were present:


Loistine DeFreece, Chairman

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Vice Chairman

Steve Martin

Brenda Fairley-Ferebee
Mike Smith

Robert Deese

John Campbell

Jerry Long

Dwayne Smith
Severeo Kerns
Randall Jones

Also in attendance were Dr. Johnny Hunt, Superintendent; Dr. Linda Emanuel, Dr. Walter Jackson, Tommy Lowry, Dr. Danny Stedman, DeRay Cole, Assistant Superintendents; Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, and Attorney Grady Hunt.

ORDER OF BUSINESS

1.
Call to Order:  Chairman Loistine DeFreece.
2.
Invocation:
Ms. Brenda Fairley Ferebee.
3.
Elections – Board Chairman/Vice Chairman
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt conducted the elections process for the School 

Board Chairman and the Vice Chairman for the Public Schools of Robeson

County.
There was a nomination and a second for Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery for Chairman of 

the Board of Education.  There were no other nominations.  By acclamation 

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery was elected as Chairman of the Board of Education for the 

2011-2012 school year.
There was a nomination and a second for Mr. Mike Smith for Vice Chairman of 

the Board of Education.  There were no other nominations.  By acclamation Mr.

Mike Smith was elected as Vice-Chairman of the Board of Education for the 

2011-2012 school year.

4.
Adoption of the Agenda: Chairman Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery.  The Board 
approved the revised agenda. 
5.
Approval of Minutes – Open Session:  The Board unanimously 

approved the taped open session minutes of June 14, 2011 and June 20, 2011.
6.
INFORMATION ITEMS
A.
Public Comments
Mr. James and Ms. Effie McEachin representing the Citizens of Maxton, NC spoke to the school board regarding the old Maxton High Gym at Townsend Middle School.  Mr. McEachin had a concern that the old Maxton/Townsend gym was being used as a storage facility.  He said that for 10 years or more Maxton officials and the citizens have requested and expressed their need for the old Maxton High gym and that it become the property of the Town of Maxton for a community recreation facility. Mr. McEachin spoke of various people who he said were in support of their request.  
Ms. Effie McEachin, a retired educator, also spoke to the Board about allowing the old Maxton High School gym to become a recreation facility and be released to the Town of Maxton.  Ms. McEachin said the old gym would give the boys and girls a place to go for recreation and learning.  She asked for the Board’s support.
B.
Special Recognition
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent for Curriculum and Instruction, recognized Ms. Krystal Kayla Brown, a student at Lumberton High School who has excelled in her academics.  Dr. Emanuel said that Ms. Brown is the youngest Valedictorian graduate in the Public Schools of Robeson County with a GPA of 5.028.  Ms. Brown is 15 years old. She was presented a plaque for her accomplishments. 
C.
 Attendance Awards
Mr. Tommy Lowry, Assistant Superintendent for Instructional Support, recognized the Attendance Award winners for the ninth month: 

Elementary School: 96.97% - Long Branch Elementary School, Principal, Dr. Penny Britt;

Middle School:  97.40% - Townsend Middle School, Principal, Mr. Eric Sanders; 

High School:   92.97% - Lumberton High School, Principal, Mr. Steve Gaskins.
D.
Policy Committee: Policy RIF – Revision
Dr. Walter Jackson, Assistant Superintendent for Administration and Technology said during recent legislation there have been several changes made in various statutes that have affected the reduction in force policy that was approved earlier Policy #7920.  Dr. Jackson shared those changes with the Board and recommended this item be moved to an action item.  
Attorney Grady Hunt said the policy revisions must be done by Friday, July 15, 2011.

7.
The Board set aside policy and approved the RIF Policy revisions.

E.
LEA School Calendar Waiver
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt, said legislation has approved G. S. Statute 115C-84.2 which increases the number of instructional days from 180 to 185 days and the number of instructional hours 1000 to 1025. He said the general Assembly did not appropriate any additional funds to fund the additional five days.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said it was up to the school board if they wanted to implement the increased number of days and/or hours and the funds.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said public education has been cut by the general assembly.  He said the Public Schools of Robeson County has been cut $10.5 million dollars.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said a waiver has been sent to all school superintendents and finance officers in North Carolina if they would like to apply.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt said if the Board decides to approve the waiver it has to be dent to DPI by July 28.  Superintendent Dr. Hunt recommends approval of the waiver.
8.
The Board set aside policy and approved the superintendent’s request for the waiver.
F.
Integrated Pest Control Plan
Dr. Danny Stedman, Assistant Superintendent for Plant Operations, said the pest control plan is dictated by the State of North Carolina and is something the school system has to do.  Dr. Stedman said this plan has to be implemented by October 1, 2011 and training has to take place.
G.
Union Chapel School Sewer Project
 Attorney Grady Hunt said the Union Chapel School Sewer Project is about 70% complete.  Attorney Hunt said this is on the agenda so the school board can give the Town of Pembroke an easement because once the system is installed the Town of Pembroke will own the system and be responsible for the maintenance.  Attorney Hunt asked this be moved to an action item for approval for the easement for Union Chapel School.  Dr. Stedman said there is a tentative timeline for completion of the project which is the last of September or the first of October.
9.
The Board set aside policy and approved the Town of Pembroke’s easement request for Union Chapel School sewer project.

H.
Essential Standards Common Core
Dr. Linda Emanuel, Assistant Superintendent, said in 2009 Governors across the United States met and said essential learning standards should be the same across the United States of America.  The Governors met and North Carolina was the first state to adopt the common core standards.  Dr. Emanuel said the standards are based on the 21st century learning.  She said this standard will require a great deal of training and a training session has already taken place in Chicago.  Dr. Emanuel said the essential standards common core should prepare students for the 21st century and perform better on standardized test.
10.
ACTION ITEMS

A.
Policy Committee – Policy 5000 Series – Second Reading
Mr. Jerry Long and Dr. Walter Jackson presented the Policy 5000 Series for a second reading and approval.  The Board approved the Policy 5000 Series.
The Board approved the Policy 5000 Series.
B.
Budget Amendments
Ms. Erica Setzer, Chief Finance Officer, presented the amendments.  The Board approved the budget amendments presented.

C.
Financial Report
Ms. Erica Setzer presented a brief overview of the Financial Report.

The Board approved the financial report presented.

Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt said when a new finance committee is appointed a meeting needs to held so that a budget can be presented to the county commissioners.

11.  Motion was made that the Board of Education for the Public Schools of Robeson County go into closed session for the purposes of discussing certified and classified personnel (G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1) (6), and student transfers (G.S. 

115C- 402 and G.S. 143-318.11(a) (1)).
12.
Motion to come out of closed session.  The Board approved the motion.
13.
Motion to approve student transfers as presented. The Board approved

the motion.

14.
Motion to approve personnel as presented.  The Board approved the 

motion.
15.
Motion to approve closed session audio minutes of June 14, 2011 and 

June 20, 2011. The Board approved the motion.
Superintendent Dr. Johnny Hunt recommended the following names for interim 

principalships for the 2011-2012 school year:  Mr. Charles Locklear – Fairgrove 

Middle School, Mr. Ronald Prather – Fairmont High School, Ms. Melissa Rogers 

– J. C. Hargrave Elementary School, Ms. Erica McCombs – Lumberton Jr. High

School, Ms. Christina McMillian – Magnolia School, and Ms. Joanna Cummings – 

Tanglewood Elementary School.

16.
Motion to adjourn.

Respectfully submitted,

Dr. Jo Ann C. Lowery, Chairman

Dr. Johnny Hunt, Secretary
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